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South Mosman Wharf Upgrade 

Construction update – temporary changes to 111 bus service 
August 2024 

Transport for NSW acknowledges the Borogegal and Cameraygal as the Traditional Custodians of 
the lands on which we work and pays respect to Elders past and present. 

South Mosman Wharf is being 
upgraded as part of the Safe 
Accessible Transport program to make 
public transport safe, inclusive, and 
easy to use for all passengers, 
especially people with disability, older 
people, people with prams or luggage 
and people with limited mobility. 

What work are we doing? 
Installing new metal balustrades and handrails 
along the footpath at the bottom of Musgrave 
Street. 

When and where we’ll be working 
To install the balustrades the Musgrave Street 
turning circle will need to close to all buses from 
Monday 5 August to Monday 16 September from 
6am to 4pm, Monday to Friday.  
Buses will run in their usual route on weekday 
afternoons, weeknights and throughout the 
weekend. Private vehicles will have full access to 
Musgrave Street. 

Bus services 
Buses will still be running but will need to turn 
around on Raglan Street at the Musgrave Street 
intersection on weekdays for this six-week 
period. 
Residents will be able to catch the 111 bus 
towards Military Road at the bus stop on Raglan 
Street at Musgrave Street (ID 2088154).  
School buses will turn around and allow students 
to exit the bus at the bus stop on Raglan Street 
at 

Musgrave Street (ID 2088154). This means they 
do not need to cross Raglan Street unattended. 
As this is a temporary arrangement, the travel 
apps may not reflect this change. 

What will this mean for you? 
During construction in August and September, 
you may notice: 

• workers and large vehicles accessing
Musgrave Street

• traffic controllers and signage

• reduced speed limits
• temporary footpath closures around the

turning circle
• noise from machinery and equipment if cutting

into rock.

Managing our impacts 
Some of our work may be noisy at times. We will 
minimise impacts to the community, by turning 
off equipment when not in use and placing 
equipment as far away as possible from 
residents.  

Alternative transportation  
If you have a disability or limited mobility and are 
unable to walk up or down Musgrave Street 
during the temporary closure of buses to the 
turning circle, please contact our team via email 
on projects@transport.nsw.gov.au to discuss 
your individual needs.  
Thank you for your cooperation while we carry 
out this important work. 
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Location of work area 
Buses will turn around at the intersection of Raglan and Musgrave Streets. 

Stay up to date 
We’re going paperless to reduce our 
environmental impact. To assist with this 
initiative, please subscribe to project updates via 
our website or by emailing us at 
projects@transport.nsw.gov.au 

Contact us 

Project Infoline 1800 684 490 

projects@transport.nsw.gov.au 

transport.nsw.gov.au/southmosmanwharf 

For the latest traffic updates: 
Call 132 701, visit livetraffic.com or 
download the app Live Traffic NSW 
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